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Mission Permanente de la République de Cabo Verde

41th SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP

South Africa
(16 November 2022)

Statement by the Delegation of the Republic of Cabo Verde
Mr. President,

The delegation of Cabo Verde salutes South Africa for the presentation of its national report and for the accomplishments on the implementation of the recommendations form the last review.

Cabo Verde notes with appreciation the progress made in the areas of civil and political rights, and economic, social and cultural rights, as well as the mesures to protect de rights of certain groups or individuals.

However, the delegation expresses concern over the negative effects that the COVID Pandemic has had on the promotion of human rights, especially in exacerbating poverty and inequality in the country.

Cabo Verde encourages the South African government to take appropriate measures to reverse this trend and continue to promote the rights to welfare, security and freedom.

Constructively, our delegation proposes the following recommendations:

- Expedite the adoption of the prevention and combating of hate crimes and hate speech Bill;

- Operationalize the Rapid Response mechanism, in the framework of the 2019 National Action Plan to Combat Racism, Racial Discrimination, Xenophobia ans Related Intolerances;  

-onditions to maintain the independence of the National Human Rights Commission;   

Cabo Verde  wishes all successes to South Africa in the current examination and subsequently in the implementation of this and the previous recommendations.

I thank you, Mr. President
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